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July 15, 2024 

VIA E-MAIL 

MTITUS@WCTLAW.COM 

 

Michael C. Titus 

Wild, Carter & Tipton 

246 West Shaw Avenue 

Fresno, CA 93704 

Re: City of Los Banos Public Records Act Request Received June 18, 2024  

Update 

 

Dear Mr. Titus: 

This letter provides a further response to your California Public Records Act (“CPRA”) request 

received by the City of Los Banos (“City”) on June 18, 2024. You requested the following 

records: 

1. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between City 

Manager, Josh Pinheiro and City of Los Banos staff, employees, council members 

and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters pertaining to the City of Los Banos 

for the time period of February 1, 2023 through the date of the letter 

[06/18/2024]. 

 

2. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between 

Council Member Brett Jones and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city 

manager, other council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters 

pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 

through the date of the letter [06/18/2024]. 

 

3. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between 

Council Member Doug Begonia and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city 

manager, other council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters 
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pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 

through the date of the letter [06/18/2024]. 

 

4. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between 

Council Member Kenneth Lambert and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city 

manager, other council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters 

pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 

through the date of the letter [06/18/2024]. 

 

5. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between 

Council Member Deborah Lewis and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city 

manager, other council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters 

pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 

through the date of the letter [06/18/2024]. 

 

6. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between 

Mayor Paul Llanez and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city manager, and 

council members related to all matters pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the 

time period of February 1, 2023 through the date of the letter [06/18/2024]. 

 

City staff members are continuing to review records that may be responsive to your request. We 

anticipate making responsive, non-exempt records available to you on or before July 24, 2024. If 

any responsive records can be made available at that time, we will do so.  Also, if additional time 

is required for providing any responsive records, we will notify you. Nothing in this letter should 

be construed as a representation by the City that such record(s) (if they exist) are subject to 

public disclosure..  

 

Please contact this office if you have any questions regarding the information provided in this 

letter. 

 

 Sincerely, 

    
    
William A. VaughnWilliam A. VaughnWilliam A. VaughnWilliam A. Vaughn 

William A. Vaughn 

City Attorney 

 

 

 

 


